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Letter from the Board of Education 
February 21, 2021 

 
 
Denise Wood 
President, Nanaimo District Teachers’ Association 
3137 Barons Road 
Nanaimo, BC, V9T 5W5 
 
RE: Framework for Enhancing Student Learning 
 
Dear Ms. Wood, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated January 15, 2021. Your correspondence was shared at the 
January 27, 2021 public Board meeting. 
 
As noted in the Board’s Strategic Plan, our Strategic Plan does align with the Framework 
for Enhancing Student Learning.  It is important to note, however, that it is the 
Superintendent’s Operational Plan that we use to measure the success of our Strategic 
Plan Goals and Objectives and not the results of the Foundational Skills Assessment.   
 
We are in agreement that data collection is important.  The Operational Plan 
contemplates the creation of 2 unique data systems.  These data systems will support 
two of the Board’s strategic Goals and two of the Board’s strategic Objectives.  By 
accumulating and assessing local data, the Board will have further insight into how we 
can make relevant decisions to support student success. 
 
The Board will comply as required with Ministerial Order 302/20 (M302/20), Enhancing 
Student Learning Reporting Order, and we are required to use the Foundational Skills 
Assessment and the Grade 10 Literacy Assessment for the reporting.  The Board also 
recognizes though that this information is a snapshot in time and not the full picture of 
our student’s knowledge, abilities, or achievements. 
 
We hope you find some reassurance related to the Board’s self-assessment on the 
success of the Strategic Plan as it relates to the Framework for Enhancing Student 
Learning. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Charlene McKay 
Board Chair 
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